Paris Public Library 

Board of Trustees

May 1, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 4.30 p.m. by President Peg Giesler. Others in attendance were Trustees Steve Garst, Roxanne Michels, Mary Ann Tucker, Merle Clark, and Librarian Teresa Pennington.

Absent: Trustees Viriginia Zimmerly, Jerry Cockcroft, Sharon Farris, Mary Taylor.

Minutes of previous meeting: 

MOTION TO ACCEPT: Garst, second Clark. Mary Ann Tucker took notes in the absence of a secretary.

Finance Report:

Finance report was reviewed. It appears that we will finish the year in the black once we receive the April figures from the city.

MOTION: Tucker, second Michels. Motion carried to approve finance report.

Book Committee:

MOTION: Michels, second Clark to approve 24 titles of nonfiction for purchase through the Lucy Bishop Fund. Motion carried.

House Committee:

Librarian reported that Cottle is concerned with the concrete base under the bathroom tile.  He may want to pull old tile to determine what needs to be done before scheduling installation of new floor. Type of new flooring may have to change according to the condition of the concrete.  Suspect some termite damage; exterminator wants to treat concrete before new flooring is installed.

Librarian’s Report (Statistics): 

The April circulation statistics were reviewed.

MOTION: Michels, second Garst to accept. Motion carried.

Nominating Committee:
Giesler will remain as president, Garst as vice-president. Michels volunteered to serve as secretary.  Giesler reappointed Cockcroft as house committee, Michels as book committee, Clark and Garst as finance committee.  New committees appointed are:  Publicity – Tucker and Farris, Fundraising – Clark and Michels.  Giesler as ex-officio member on each.

Old Business:

LINC:  Librarian announced that the library will receive a portion ($6000) of a state automation grant awarded to Lincoln Trail Libraries System.  The award required us to sign an automation contract with LTLS before May 1; Giesler signed the agreement late last week.  Pat Boze thinks that the state will issue checks sometime this month; LTLS will immediately bill for that amount to be applied to automation costs.  Pennington outlined the startup process and suggested that a laptop be purchased to speed the process of entering items.  Motion to authorize the librarian to purchase a laptop costing no more than $1200, Clark; second Tucker.  Also authorized cost of Horizon software for 2 computers.  Further plans for staffing will wait until more details about startup are known.

Fundraising:  Michels reported on an email from the Lumpkin Foundation about the application process.  Verizon has been contacted; no word from Walmart.

Japanese Services grant:  Librarian will submit letters of support as part of the application process this week.

New Business: 

Annual report will be presented at June meeting.

Shop for the Library fundraising was discussed, along with ideas for promoting and publicizing it.  Clark suggested inserts in bank statements.

Librarian reported that Derek Funkhouser has been hired to replace graduating senior Sarah Minnis in August.

Miscellaneous:

A “new” used typewriter was purchased for $300.

June 8-10 is set as book sale dates: June 5-8, June 9 10-4, June 11 10-noon.  Library will close at noon on June 11.

Summer reading program is “Dragons, Dreams, and Daring Deeds” scheduled for June 6 – July 11.  Flyers will be distributed in schools in mid-May.  One of the activities will be building castles; please save empty Pringles cans, oatmeal boxes, cereal boxes, etc.  

Illinois Clicks has asked to use our website in their publicity.

Next meeting – June 5 – will be held in old meeting room.  Book sale will be set up in Gibson Room.

Meeting adjourned 5:10 p.m. 

MOTION: Clark, second Tucker

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Tucker

Acting Secretary

